
8th Soong Ching Ling Int’l Summer Camp
opens in Beijing

An international summer camp opens in Beijing on July 17, bringing over 200
children from 16 countries. [Photo provided to China.org.cn]

An international summer camp opened in Beijing on July 17, bringing over 200
children from 16 countries.

Under the theme of “In China, Be Friends,” the camp is sponsored by the China
Soong Ching Ling Foundation (CSCLF), a Beijing-based NGO named after the late
wife of Dr. Sun Yat-sen.

The week-long event, already in its 8th year, aims to further promote the
consensus achieved during last May’s Belt and Road Forum (BRF) to enhance
communication between the younger generation of various countries and
strengthen people-to-people exchanges through various group activities,
exhibitions, talent shows, cultural carnivals as well as sightseeing around
China, the foundation stated.
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Young people from different countries play games during an ice-breaking
session of the 8th Soong Ching Ling International Summer Camp in Beijing on
July 17. [Photo provided to China.org.cn]

Hang Yuanxiang, CSCLF’s standing vice chairman, speaking at the camp’s
opening ceremony, declared: “Through this event, we hope young people could
get closer, promote exchanges of different civilizations and contribute to a
better and peaceful world when they grow up.”

Aimar Poom, a team manager of four Estonian teenagers, said it would be a
very exciting experience for youngsters being in China along with peers of
different skin colors and cultural backgrounds.

Beside their stay in Beijing, participants will go on separate trips to north
China’s Inner Mongolia Autonomous Region, Jiangsu Province and Shanghai to
experience the country’s traditional culture and development.

Cabinet briefings

I agree with the Chancellor about one thing. It is best if private
conversations around the Cabinet table remain private. Every member should be
able to put their case, and all come out telling us what was agreed. If we
learn about everything that is said it makes it more difficult for Cabinet to
consider awkward issues or unpopular views.

There seem to be two main arguments underway which are now the stuff of media

http://www.government-world.com/cabinet-briefings/


speculation. There is the argument about public sector pay and spending
levels. There is another argument about the nature of Brexit.

The pay round is now well advanced. The government did set guidance of a 1%
overall payrise for the public sector. Individual Pay Review bodies can
propose more in the light of supply/demand circumstances, current levels of
pay and standards of living, comparability with other groups and the rest.
Government is likely to accept the recommendations of the Review Bodies. I
have suggested government give more consideration to productivity based deals
where employees receive something for something, more money for working
smarter. Government has plenty of scope to help employees work smarter with
more technology back up and better training.

The issue of Brexit is meant to have been settled. The government reached a
common position for the Article 50 letter and the White Paper. Apparently
there are arguments about a transitional deal. We are still 20 months away
from leaving, plenty of time to do a proper deal about our future
relationship. Surely you would only consider an implementation phase near the
end if there really are problems that will take a bit longer to work out. It
will be no easier negotiating a transitional agreement than an agreement, so
lets get on with the real thing.

There need be no cliff edge without an agreement. We know how WTO operates
and what it looks like. There is plenty of time to put in place the landing
rights, customs checks and the rest for continued EU trade. We should be
doing that just in case there is no deal.

China’s first crawfish college to add
more taste to industry

http://www.government-world.com/chinas-first-crawfish-college-to-add-more-taste-to-industry/
http://www.government-world.com/chinas-first-crawfish-college-to-add-more-taste-to-industry/


People enjoy themselves at a crawfish banquet during a crawfish festival in
Xuyi county, east China’s Jiangsu Province, June 13, 2017. Over 30,000

people attend the event and eat 35 tons of crayfishes provided by 47 local
shops. [Photo/Xinhua]

A popular snack in China, crawfish has spawned a new professional industry
with an occupational school in Hubei Province set to train students in all
aspects of the crustacean, reported thepaper.cn.

The Jianghan Art Vocational College in Qianjiang city has enrolled 86
students in crawfish-related majors. From the fall semester, students will
study 2-3 year courses on catering management, marketing, and cooking and
nutrition.

The city is one of the major producers of crawfish in China. Cooking and
exporting the freshwater crustacean is a main income source for local
farmers.

In May 2016, the college set up a crawfish school, the only one of its kind
in China, as the city aimed to boost the industry by cultivating more
crawfish breeders, cooks and opening more crawfish restaurants.

“Despite the rapid growth of the crawfish industry, managerial professionals
are still in shortage,” Xia Zhizhong, a recruitment officer at the school,
said.

China is the world’s largest crawfish producer. By mid-2016, the number of
restaurants selling crawfish was triple the number of KFC outlets in China.



A Strong and Secure Australia

The Turnbull Government will undertake the most significant reform of
Australia’s national intelligence and domestic security arrangements in more
than 40 years.

The reforms will restructure and strengthen Australia’s Intelligence
Community, establish a Home Affairs portfolio and enhance the Attorney-
General’s oversight of Australia’s intelligence, security and law enforcement
agencies.

Australia faces an increasingly complex security environment, evolving
threats from terrorism and organised crime, and the development of new and
emerging technologies, including encryption.

In view of these developments, the Prime Minister announced a review of
Australia’s Intelligence Community last year.

Professor Michael L’Estrange and Mr Stephen Merchant, and their adviser, Sir
Iain Lobban, have finalised their report to Government. We thank them for
their thorough and ground-breaking work.

The review concluded that Australia’s intelligence agencies are highly
capable and staffed by skilled officers. It also made many important
recommendations to transform these agencies into a world-class intelligence
community.

The review highlighted how changing security threats and technologies are
driving the need for closer cooperation between our domestic security and law
enforcement agencies.

For over a decade, successive Governments have responded to worsening
security trends with ad hoc arrangements to strengthen coordination and
cooperation between Australia’s intelligence, security and law enforcement
agencies.

These arrangements have been highly effective.  Intelligence and law
enforcement agencies have successfully interdicted 12 imminent terrorist
attacks since September 2014. Operation Sovereign Borders, has also prevented
successful people smuggling ventures for nearly three years.

However, the Government believes that the evolving and complex threats to
Australia’s security require more enduring and better integrated intelligence
and domestic security arrangements.

We have accepted the recommendations of the Australian Intelligence Community
review as a sound basis to reform Australia’s intelligence arrangements.

The Government will establish an Office of National Intelligence, headed by a
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Director of National Intelligence, and transform the Australian Signals
Directorate into a statutory agency within the Defence portfolio.

The Government will also establish a Home Affairs portfolio of immigration,
border protection and domestic security and law enforcement agencies.

The new Home Affairs portfolio will be similar to the Home Office of the
United Kingdom: a central department providing strategic planning,
coordination and other support to a ‘federation’ of independent security and
law enforcement agencies including the Australian Security Intelligence
Organisation, the Australian Federal Police, the Australian Border Force and
the Australian Criminal Intelligence Commission.

These arrangements will preserve the operational focus and strengths of
frontline agencies engaged in the fight against terrorism, organised crime
and other domestic threats.

In view of these significant reforms, the Government will also strengthen the
Attorney-General’s oversight of Australia’s intelligence community and the
agencies in the Home Affairs portfolio.

Strong oversight and accountability is important to give the public
confidence that our agencies not only safeguard our nation’s security, but do
so respecting the rights and liberties of all Australians.

The Attorney-General will continue to be the issuer of warrants under the
ASIO Act, and Ministerial Authorisations under the Intelligence Services Act
and will continue to administer the Criminal Code Act 1995 and the Crimes Act
1914. 

The Attorney-General’s portfolio will incorporate the Inspector-General of
Intelligence and Security and the Independent National Security Legislation
Monitor. The Government will also consider measures to strengthen the
operation of both roles.

In addition, the Attorney-General’s portfolio will house the Commonwealth
Ombudsman, which will remain an independent statutory body.

These reforms are significant and complex; they will take time to fully
implement.

Planning to implement the changes to the Australian Intelligence Community,
the establishment of the Home Affairs portfolio and the strengthening of the
Attorney-General’s portfolio will be undertaken within the Department of the
Prime Minister and Cabinet.

The Attorney-General, the Minister for Immigration and Border Protection as
Minister-designate for Home Affairs, and the Minister for Justice will work
with the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet to develop these plans
with a view to their implementation from early 2018.

These reforms are driven by serious threats to Australia’s security and the
Government’s determination to keep Australians safe and secure.



They will complement work underway to implement the Government’s 2016 Defence
White Paper, including investments in new combat capability for the
Australian Defence Force.

The Government will also present a Foreign Policy White Paper later this
year.

More details emerge in deadly
apartment fire set by nanny

An apartment catches fire on June 22 in the eastern Chinese city of
Hangzhou, leaving four people dead. [File Photo]

Hangzhou authorities have released more details in the case of a nanny
accused of setting fire to an apartment in Hangzhou, Zhejiang Province, China
News Service reported on Monday.

At a news conference, the authorities said the nanny had used her mobile
phone to learn how to set a fire. They also said the property management
company failed to maintain safe facilities and to provide emergency response.

The police said Mo Huanjing, 34, confessed after her arrest, and was charged
on July 1 with arson and theft in connection with the blaze that swept
through an apartment in a residential building on June 22. The fire killed a
mother and her three children, aged 6 to 11 years, Li Bing, deputy director
of the Shangcheng district public security bureau, said at the news
conference.
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Mo was addicted to online gambling, Li said. She had worked as a babysitter
since 2015 in Shaoxing, Zhejiang Province, and in Shanghai, but was fired
three times after being accused of theft.

She had worked for the family caught in the fire since September and had
stolen items she subsequently pawned for 130,000 yuan (US$19,000) to pay off
gambling debts. Mo also borrowed 114,000 yuan from her employer, claiming she
needed to buy a house for her parents. During the investigation, the police
discovered that Mo had searched such key words as “lighter”, “sofa fire” and
“curtain fire” from 2 a.m. to 4 a.m. on the day of the blaze, the news
service reported.

Later, at 4:55 a.m., Mo used a lighter to set fire to a book on a tea table.
The fire spread to the sofa, got out of control and frightened Mo, who fled,
leaving the mother and three children to die.

Firefighters arrived at the scene at 5:11 a.m., but the fire engine was
blocked. Firemen rescued seven people but failed to reach the blazing room.
Insufficient fire hydrant pressure prevented fire suppression and delayed the
rescue effort, the report said.

According to Chen, the property management company had many problems with its
emergency preparedness, including staff members who didn’t know how to switch
on a fire hydrant pump manually.


